
Sandowne  Newsletter 

Dear Sandowne Families,  

Autumn is upon us, and we have seƩled beauƟfully into our classroom communiƟes 
and rouƟnes. There is a wonderful buzz of learning and joy at Sandowne, and it has 
been a great start to the school year. 

On September 18, we were pleased to welcome families to our annual Open House. It 
was wonderful to meet so many of you and to see students proudly introducing their 
teachers, sharing their classrooms, and showing their work. Thank you for joining us 
and helping to make the evening a success. 

The sun shone brightly on September 19 for our annual Terry Fox event. Our school 
community raised hundreds of dollars (final total to come) in memory of Terry Fox and 
in support of his important legacy. We are proud of our students’ efforts and the spirit 
they showed during this meaningful event. 

Over the past few weeks, staff have been working to assess students in order to plan 
instrucƟon that best meets the needs of all learners. We conƟnue to be inspired by the 
way our team collaborates to create a learning environment that supports the unique 
strengths and needs of each student. 

In recogniƟon of the NaƟonal Day for Truth and ReconciliaƟon, students and staff wore 
orange, carried class-created banners, and walked to Robron Centre to join our     
neighbour school for their gathering. We received a warm welcome and message of 
hope from Greg Henderson, observed a powerful student art installaƟon, and             
experienced a moving drumming and singing performance by Robron students. We 
acknowledge the significance of this day, and the important role educaƟon plays in the 
process of truth and reconciliaƟon. 

On Monday, October 6, we will celebrate World Teachers’ Day. We extend our sincere 
thanks to our teachers and all staff members who work so hard to support students 
each and every day. Their teamwork and dedicaƟon are truly remarkable, and we are 
grateful to be part of such a caring and commiƩed community. 

As we head into Thanksgiving, we reflect on the many things we are thankful for—our 
students, families, and the incredible staff who make Sandowne such a special place to 
learn and grow. 

Wishing you all a resƞul and happy Thanksgiving. 

 

Sincerely, 

Kelly Gage and Georgina Knox 

 October 2nd 

Hot Lunch Order 
Deadline 

October 13th 

Thanksgiving-
School Closed 

October 28th 

Photo Retake Day 

October 30th 

Student-led   
Conferences-class 
not in session 

October 31st 

Halloween 

November 11th 

Remembrance 
Day-School 
Closed 

 

 

October 7th 

Picture Day 

October 24th 

Pro-D Day-School 
Closed 

October 2025 



Supervision Before and AŌer School 

For safety reasons, it is important to 
not have students dropped off before 

our supervision Ɵmes.  

Before School—8:10 unƟl first bell 

AŌer School—2:15 unƟl 2:30 

We appreciate all the parents who are reporting absences in the morning. Thank you! 
There are two ways to report an absence: 

 
1)  Phone 250-923-4248 

2)  E-mail-Sandowne@sd72.bc.ca 
 

It is important to give the    
following information: 

 

A b s e n c e s 

Parking Reminder 

A reminder to not block residenƟal 
driveways during drop-off or pickup. 
Thank you for your cooperaƟon! 

School Telephones 

Our office phone is not to be used  
during or aŌer school to make play   
arrangements. Please ensure your 
child is certain about aŌer-school     
arrangements before leaving each day 
so that needless, worrisome situaƟons 
do not arise. Thank you. 

District Cell-Phone Use Policy 

 Cell phones and other personal digital 
devices are not allowed at school. If 
brought to school, they must be kept in 
the students’ bag and can only be used 
with permission from the teacher or   
principal.  

Adult Volunteers at Sandowne 

We appreciate the Ɵme and commitment of 
adult volunteers at our school. If you would 
like to be an adult volunteer at Sandowne, 
please contact the office for a copy of the    
volunteer applicaƟon form to get the process 
started. These applicaƟon forms must be   
completed each school year in order to        
volunteer.  



            Don’t forget... 

¨ Dress for the weather 

¨ Send your child with a water 
boƩle to keep hydrated. 

¨ Have an extra change of clothes 
and pairs of socks in backpacks. 

Upper Parking Lot 

Please do not use the upper 
parking lot during school 

hours. This is staff parking 
only. Thank you for your    

co-operaƟon. 

 

 

Cross Country Run Club-Grades 3-5 

We are excited to announce that Sandowne’s Cross Country Run Club will be 
starƟng up on Thursday, October 2nd. All interested students in grades 3-5  
are invited and encouraged to parƟcipate. 

Run club will pracƟce Thursday’s aŌer school from 2:15-3pm with Mr. Larmour 
unƟl the end of October. Students are to meet at the garden once dismissed 
from class. All running will be done on the Sandowne school property. 

Sandowne has been invited to aƩend two District Cross Country Run Events. 

October 7th-Southgate Middle School- This event begins at 3:15pm and if 
parents would like to bring their athlete to this event, please let their teacher 
know. More informaƟon will be sent to interested families. 

October 28th-Sportsplex Event- This event will be supported by Mr. Larmour 
and students will run in the morning returning to school before lunch. The   
students run a 2km loop around the Sportsplex area. Students must aƩend 
aŌernoon run club if they would like to parƟcipate at this event. 

Please reach out to Brent Larmour or Georgina Knox if you have any quesƟons. 



School supply payments are now due. If 
you have not yet done so, please send $45 
per student to sandowne@sd72.bc.ca. Or 
send exact cash to the office. 

This covers all supplies for the enƟre year.  

***Make sure to include student 
name with payment*** 

8:25   Welcome Bell 

8:30   Classes Begin 

10:15—10:30  Recess 

12:00—12:45  Lunch  

2:15   Dismissal 

If your child has any medical concerns, 
or is on daily medicaƟon, please en-
sure that all informaƟon is up to date. 

If you  wish to keep medicaƟon at the 
school for your child, a “Request for 
AdministraƟon of MedicaƟon” form 
must be completed and updated on a 
yearly basis.   

We have students in the building who 
are severely allergic to nuts. 

Please check with your child’s teacher 
to find out if their classroom is nut-
free.  

Our school in general is nut aware. 

Thank you for your help to keep our      
community safe. 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30 31  

October 2025 

Hot Lunch 
Ordering 
Deadline 

Picture Day Hot Lunch- 
LiƩle       
Caesars 

Thanksgiving-
School Closed 

Hot Lunch –
KaƟe’s Rice 
Box 

Pro-D Day-
No School 
For Students 

Student-led 
Conferences-
Class Not In 
Session 

Hot Lunch-
Boston Pizza 

Hot Lunch-
Dairy Queen 

Photo      
Retake Day 

Hot Lunch- 
LiƩle       
Caesars 

Hot Lunch- 
LiƩle       
Caesars 

Halloween 






















